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MEMORANDUM            

February 28, 2005

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1TO:
Councilmember John Marquez, Chair of the


Public Services and Safety Standing Committee


Members of the Public Services and Safety Standing Committee

FROM:
Rochelle Monk, Project Manager I
THRU:

Bill Lindsay, City Manager




Rich McCoy, Assistant City Manager of Public Services




Willie Haywood, Deputy Director of Public Works
SUBJECT:
Proposed Street Sweeping Program


RECOMMENDED ACTIONS
CONSIDER AND APPROVE the updated proposed street sweeping program plan to make the program fully functional and enforced.

CONSIDER AND CONCUR with staff’s recommendation to commence with courtesy ticketing for 60 days upon approval of the proposed street sweeping plan.  After 60 days, formal parking citations will be issued.
CONSIDER AND APPROVE staff’s plan of notifying City of Richmond’s residents and businesses (through neighborhood councils, KCRT, City’s website, and printed media) of the updated street sweeping plan.  
ENDORSE the Public Services Department’s collaboration with Contra Costa County to sweep the Richmond Parkway once per week. 
FISCAL IMPACTS
Four (4) additional full-time Maintenance Workers will be requested next fiscal year. Estimated cost: $185,000 (including benefits).  Due to recent retirements within the 
Streets Division, earmarking funds for these positions shouldn’t be a problem because the Streets Division is basically replacing some of the retired workers.  This item will be fully addressed prior to budgetary hearings.
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REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS
ACKNOWLEDGE the fact that due to the City’s budget crisis that resulted in a staff reduction of 13 in the Streets Division of the Public Services Department the citywide street sweeping program has operated on a variable schedule.

ACKNOWLEDGE the fact that the Streets Division of the Public Services Department has additional staff and has purchased two new sweepers (for a total of five (5) sweepers) to make the street sweeping program fully operable.
REAFFIRM the City Council and Public Services Department’s intent to maintain compliance with the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) provisions of the Clean Water Act to regularly sweep City streets.

REAFFIRM that regularly sweeping City streets will minimize debris and pollutants from flowing into the City’s storm drains and the Bay.

REAFFIRM that the neighborhood of Carriage Hills South qualified for the voluntary street sweeping program by returning their street sweeping option ballots (100% ballots were returned).  

REAFFIRM that the City Council allowed the neighborhoods of Richmond Annex and Panhandle to qualify for the voluntary street sweeping program because of the neighborhood councils’ petitions.
C:  Mayor Irma L. Anderson
      Members of the Richmond City Council
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